Minutes of the Patient Participation Group
Held  on Wednesday August 12th 2015  at the Tickhill Surgery

The Tickhilll & Colliery Medical Practice

www.thetickhill surgery.co.uk

www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
Present



Apologies 

Mrs CM Barnes
Mrs J Barton


Mr G Tissington

Mr L Batty



Mrs J Tissington

Mr J Bergin

Mrs P Birchall

Ms H Burke

Mrs N Carr

Mrs J Dodd

Mr R Gardner

Mrs J Hart

Mrs J Hilling

Mr S Johnson

Mrs K Ripley

Mrs M Totty

Mr R Totty

Welcome by the Chair

Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above.

She informed those present that the Constitution was now changed as agreed at the Special General Meeting. The Annual General Meeting will now be held in May 2016

Jane has agreed to continue as treasurer until that date

Norma has agreed to continue as Chair

Pam has agreed to continue as minutes secretary

Jan has agreed to take on the role of General Secretary

2 Actions from last meeting

Jan has asked the wider group if they wished to attend a one off out her ideawareness raising session for Dementia Friends status.

Russell is looking at the appropriateness of on-line appointments this seems ok at present
He is now looking at increasing the number of appointments offered

Dr De Silva is now in post

Judith has arranged a Dementia Friends training session at the Parish Room on 15th September. The room has been booked from 3.30 – 4.30 for 10 -12 participants.

Judith has confirmed with the Alzheimers Society that the sessions that she is currently running is age appropriate for the Venture Scouts. She will now contact them to arrange a convenient date.

After much discussion it was agreed that Jan and Norma would look at purchasing a suitable gazebo.
The committee agreed on an £85 budget

Russell had been unable to contact Mrs Cook about a memorial for her husband as she has been out of the country.

Norma has asked Kate to set up a working group which will include Stan and Judith to agree a strategy for the proposed Harworth event aimed at Children’s Services. Kate has agreed to take this forward and report back at the October meeting

Judith is still trying to contact the Alzheimers Society to determine if they can provide us with leaflets for distribution at the Flu Clinics.

Minutes of the July meeting were proposed as a true record by Mary and seconded by John. Unanimously accepted by those present

3 Practice Managers Update

Russell highlighted that the “Did Not Attend” figures for July had dropped 50% at both sites. The number of appointments lost at Tickhill Surgery was 51 and 47 at the Colliery Surgery.

Russell also informed the group that a “retirement book” will be placed in both surgeries for patients to pay tribute to Dr Saunders.

The committee agreed to discuss how they wanted to mark his retirement at the September meeting

Russell also said that South Yorkshire would be getting a dedicated Care Quality Commission Officer.

Feedback to the Practice

Norma had been contacted by a patient who suggested that as there were so many staff changes would it be a good idea to set up a photo board. After discussion it was left with Russell to make a decision.
Concerns were also highlighted regarding the withdrawal of the system whereby doctors were able to book their own follow up appointments.

Mary asked if we got feedback from the nurses and was it appropriate to invite them to our meeting.
Norma asked if it was possible to allow the receptionists to inform the waiting patients if their appointments were likely to be delayed.

5 Treasurer’s Report

Jane distributed copies of the monthly accounts. She highlighted that as this years budget allocation will have to last until May 2016 we need to monitor future spending more closely.

6 Update on September Event   

Norma informed the group the September event has been booked for the 25th at Tickhill Parish Room, she also said that the number of contributers would need to be reduced due to the size of the room. The potential attendees will include Mental Health Nurses, Practice Nurse, a representative from the Alzheimers Society and the Memory Clinic.
Norma asked who would be able to attend. Mary, Jan, Judith, Stan agreed to help.
As there was no further business, the meeting was closed at 7.42pm

Next meeting will be on Wednesday 16th September 2015 at 6.15 at the COLLIERY SURGERY.
